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March 26, 2018 

Phi Gamma Delta Fraternity 
Sent electronically to 

Regarding Case Number: 2017193001 

Dear Phi Gamma Delta, 

Based on the information presented and discussed, the Beta Rho chapter of Phi Gamma Delta Fraternity 
accepts responsibility for their actions, which constituted a violation of LSU’s Code of Student Conduct, 
specifically 10.2.W Violating a Rule of the University, which was PS-78 (Alcohol Policy). As a result, 
your chapter has submitted the Chapter Enhancement Plan to meet the requirements of the partnership 
process with Greek Life and Student Advocacy & Accountability: 

LETTER OF REPRIMAND - EFFECTIVE through December 31, 2018 

As a result of the incident that occurred on October 31, 2017, where Phi Gamma Delta 
Fraternity members and guests gathered at the Phi Gamma Delta house before an off-campus event and 
consumed alcohol in private rooms, the following will occur: 

The following items will be completed by the deadline indicated and with verification of each item's 
completion submitted to Student Advocacy & Accountability using the online reporting form. 

Organization Letter of Reprimand 
This accountability status will be effective March 26, 2018 through December 31, 2018. 

With respect to the information listed above, the following additional sanctions/stipulations apply: 

1) A new implementation that has been added into the housing agreement that members, if found with 
alcohol in their respective rooms and under the age of 21, will be placed on social probation pending the 
outcome of a Judiciary Board hearing. If found in violation of this rule a second time the member will 
lose privileges to all FIJI events and face further sanctions with Housing Corporation and the chapter as a 
whole. (see copy of housing agreement). 

2) The Risk Management committee has been revamped in order to include members currently living in 
the house as well as those outside to effectively stop such events from reoccurring. The committee this 
spring is comprised of 

and The bylaws will reflect the number of in house and outside of house 
members and how they will be chosen. is the chairman of this committee and meets 
biweekly the first meeting is scheduled for next Sunday following our chapter meeting. Reports of the 
committee are sent to the president ( ). This committee is placed as standing committee in the 
Bylaws. 

3) The chapter will have a member of the Greek Life staff review PS 78 with the chapter by April 15, 



   

2019. 90% of the members must be in attendance. Documentation due to SAA by April 16, 2018.

The Enhancement Plan and Accountability Outcome will be kept on file in Student Advocacy &
Accountability within the Office of the Dean of Students. The Enhancement Plan will also be shared with
all relevant LSU and headquarters staff.

If you have any questions, please email me directly by replying to this message or call 225.578.4307 to
speak with us.

Sincerely,

Chelsie Bickel
Assistant Director, Student Advocacy & Accountability

CC:����Angela Guillory, Associate Dean of Students and Director, Greek Life
����������Dr. Jonathan Sanders, Associate Dean of Students and Director, Student Advocacy & Accountability
����������Donald Abels, Assistant Director, Greek Life
����������Dr. Mari Fuentes-Martin, Associate Vice President and Dean of Students
����������Dr. Kurt Keppler, Vice President for Student Affairs
����������Bart Thompson, LSU Police Department
���������� Phi Gamma Delta Chapter Advisor




